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DIARY DATES 
SEPTEMBER  

10-14  Swimming R—5   

17th  SA Cricket Clinic 

19th Music is Fun 

24-25  Tri-skills 

25th Choir Rehearsal & Performance  

 “Festival of Music” 

28th  Last day of Term 3 

 - 2pm dismissal 

 

OCTOBER  

15th First day of Term 4 

 

      SCHOOL CARD 

Applications available from the school office. 

Please contact us and we can send home an 

application with your child. If you have any 

queries regarding the forms please call or 

come into the front office and we can help you. 

   

  PAYMENTS 

Please remember EFTPOS payments can be 

made over the phone to either Tracey or Chris  

eg OSHC, school fees, excursions  

   

  OSHC 

Director: Jo Battersby 0418 585 142  

Before school care: 7am-8.30am 

After school care: 3pm-6pm 

Vac Care/Pupil Free Days: 7am-6pm  

  

CLOVELLY DELI 

Tuesday to Friday - Recess and lunch  

Children must order lunch from their classroom 

in the morning. If you have a current police 

check and would like to help in the canteen, 

please speak to Jo, our canteen manager.

   

  UNIFORM SHOP 

Tuesday to Friday 8.30am - 9am  

Week  3 Term 7 

Principals Report 

Pupil Free Day: 

On Monday, we had our pupil free 

day. We had a number of staff doing 

different training for the day. IELC 

staff worked with Erika Von Aspern 

(Manager, Intensive Engl ish 

Language/New Arrivals Program) the 

teaching intensive English oral 

language. Mainstream teachers Year 

1 to 7 went to the Partnership day 

at Westlakes shore and worked with 

Vei Li Soo on aspects of problem 

solving in maths. Our Special 

educators spent time with Sue Keily 

our Behaviour coach on aspects of 

Trauma and how it effects student 

learning. Debbie Johnson worked 

with a number of Performing Arts 

teachers within the state and 

overseas through Video Link to 

gather ideas about teaching Music 

and she shared her expertise with 

them about Drama. Liz Hillam went 

and worked with another Reception 

teacher at Lockleys North to look at 

“Book making” a process to engage 

receptions in writing. We shared 

this at our staff meeting on Tuesday 

and we all agreed that we got a lot 

of valuable learning experiences for 

the students at this school from the 

different training sessions. 

 

 

 

Book Week : 

It was great to see students dress 

up for our Parade on Friday of week 

5. Lots of interesting costumes 

through the theme, ‘Find your 

Treasure’. Staff looked pretty good 

also with a lot of them wearing quite 

elaborate costumes. There was also 

a Treasure Hunt for students with 

some prizes organised by the 

committee. 

Science Week: 

Martin Rieter – our Science teacher 

organised great resources for class 

teachers, culminating in a Science 

fair on the Friday. Y6/Y7 presented 

different experiments and worked 

with all classes in showing them 

their understanding of Science. 

Mitchell Park Kindy also came down 

to be involved and thoroughly 

enjoyed working with the older 

students. 

 

 

 

 

 

NEWS FROM THE LEADERSHIP TEAM 
Principal -  Richard Maynard,   Deputy  Principal - Zoe Wecker                                 

IELC Assistant Principal - Wahid Halimee  

Baseball—Goodwood Indians Little League 

Baseball season is: 
Friday 26th October-30th November and then back after 

Christmas and School Holidays 1st February – 22nd 

February.  Start time is 5.30pm then finishes at 6.45pm.  

Cost is $80 per child and we also have our family discount 

where the second child is $75 and the third is $70. 

  

The format will be the same as last year and works off 

the year the child was born. 

2015 - Yellow Group - children in this group must be 

supervised by a parent/carer at all times. All equipment is 

supplied. 

2014 - Red Group and 2013 - Blue Group - Station to 

Station Area - children move through a series of stations 

aimed to develop their skills. All equipment is supplied. 

2012 - Little Big Leagues - children are grouped into 

teams after registrations have closed. Each week they do 

two skills session and then play a game. Please note they 

must bring their own glove and water bottle every week. 

2011 and 2010 - Rookie Ball - children are grouped into 

teams after registrations have closed. Each week they 

have a pregame warm up and then play games. Please note 

they must bring their own glove and water bottle every 

week. 

 

If your child was born in 2010, 2011 and 2012 it is very 

important that they bring their own glove and water 

bottle every week. Last year we had children forget to 

bring their glove - this is both a safety requirement and 

also a participation requirement.  

For those that need to buy a glove they can be purchased 

at most sports stores or visit Greatrex Sports Store 630 

Port Road Beverley www.greatrex.com.au they carry the 

largest range of gloves in SA. 
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Mural Wall: 

Last week Messenger press came to our school and 

took some photos with students of the new Mural at 

the end of the Admin building. Our photo was on the 

front page this week and a positive article was 

written about our Mural. Well done to all who 

participated in the painting and especially Deb 

Parsons for her organisation and getting a grant 

from the Marion Council. 

Swimming: 

Next week is swimming week for all our Reception to 

Year 5 students. The lessons they attend through 

the week are very valuable to ensure students learn 

basic swimming skills and water safety.  Please 

ensure that the bathers are ready each day. It will 

be an exciting week for the students. 

Please remember to send these things with your child 

each day for swimming: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Garden at Sainte-Adresse 

G4 has been learning about the response genre and 

the class has been writing a response about Claude 

Monet’s artwork. 

 

“In 1867 Claude Monet painted a beautiful oil 

painting called Garden at Sainte-Adresse. Its 

dimensions are 98 cm by 1.3m. It is currently kept in 

the Metropolitan Museum, New York. 

 

The painting suggests it’s a windy day because the 

French flag and another unknown flag are blowing 

rapidly. Four people are on the deck and are enjoying 

the sea’s company. The deck is decorated with a 

variety of flowers, making the deck look very 

prestigious and enlightening. The women are dressed 

in elegant white dresses and are holding parasols. 

The men are also dressed in elegant clothing such as 

dark grey blazers and cream coloured pants. The 

ocean is scattered with sailboats, but most are 

hidden in the distance while white, fluffy clouds 

hover above them. The sky is a beautiful blue colour 

suggests it is a sunny day. 

 

Personally, what 

really catches my 

eye are the 

vibrant flowers 

scattered on the 

deck. What I 

really like is the 

fact that the 

painting is so 

real i st ic  and 

Claude Monet must have worked hard to create this 

magnificent piece of art.” 

- Oseremhen Akhimienhmonan 

 

City South District Athletics Day 

On Wednesday 22nd August a number of students 

from our school competed in the City South 

District Athletics Day held at Santos Stadium. The 

students had a great time participating in events 

against the top competitors from the other schools 

in our district. Congratulations to Bowie who placed 

4th in the High Jump, Linus who placed 

1st in the Shot Put, Oseremhen who 

placed 1st in the 100m and 3rd in the 

High Jump and Aminata who placed 4th 

in the 200m. We would like to wish 

Linus and Oseremhen all the best for 

their State Athletics Day coming up 

this month.  

 

Book Week Parade 

Students had a wonderful time dressing up for book 

week in week 5! 

Hattie’s Garden 

The students in G1 cleaned, sliced and prepared the 

sweet potatoes as hot wedges for our shared lunch 

which was delicious!  R2 picked and prepared a fresh 

salad from the garden as well.  Hattie’s Garden is 

open Wednesdays at lunchtime, and Wednesdays 

after school. 

Science Week experiments 

Students had a fascinating time experimenting with 

different substances in our recent Science Week! 

STEMSEL inventors’ competition 

“Two weeks ago Mr Harry, Josh, Dana, Mohammed 

and I went to a competition at East Marden Primary. 

We invented a bird scarer to help farmers. Farmers 

all around the world lose many crops every year 

because birds eat them. We had 3 lessons to make 

this, and program the chip. When we came back to 

school we added more to it to make it better. On the 

6th of September we went to the Royal Adelaide 

show to show everyone our design. The judges 

assessed us and we got to look at other peoples 

design too. We found out that this competition is 

about helping people by making things to make it 

easier for them. We really enjoyed ourselves and I 

hope we will be able to do something like this again.“ 

- Zoe (Y6) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“Today Zoe, Mohamed, Josh,  Mr Harry and I went 

to the Royal Adelaide show for the STEMSEL 

competition we presented our project, pest and bird 

scarer. We designed this to scare away birds from 

farmers crops.  The good it does for people is that 

farmers children don't have to stay home from 

school to help their parents which means they would 

lose education and also when the birds eat just a bit 

of the farmers crops they cant sell it and that’s how 

they earn money for a living. Today was really good 

and I think we did well. There were lots of different 

inventions that were really cool and there were 

children from years 3-7.” 

- Dana (Y7) 

 

 


